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Chairman’s Report 
 

Planning and local developments 
Planning applications and new developments seem to have grown in number in 
the last year. In particular, I have already mentioned in past newsletters the      
sudden surge of developments on the borough boundary with Wandsworth by the 
River Wandle. The earliest proposal was the redevelopment of the main part of the 
Haslemere Industrial estate. The latest has been the ‘Wellington Works’ proposal 
to build a block of flats to the rear of Durnsford Rec; This is being led by        
Goldcrest Land PLC. 
 

Goldcrest have consulted locally quite extensively and have met with WPRA         
representatives several times in the last few months. As a result of their various 
discussions, they took a decision to lower the height of the building. This was a 
welcome decision. Also they confirmed that access to the site from Dawlish    
Avenue would be restricted to pedestrians and disabled persons. Access to the 
site via Havana/Wellington does pose other problems of increased traffic around 
the school area and for those living in Wellington Road, in addition to the traffic       
already accessing the industrial estate via Wellington Road. 
 

A lot of discussion with developers generally has centred around the possibility 
of establishing a connection from the Haslemere side through to Durnsford Rec 
and also the possibility of a pedestrian bridge across the Wandle from the 
Ravensbury Terrace area. The Wandle Valley Forum article in our last newsletter 
mentioned this. Certainly Goldcrest have been open to views and suggestions 
and shown a willingness to assist where they can. They are to be commended on 
their approach to local consultation which is in contrast to many development 
companies who, for the most part, conduct consultation with a largely tick box  
attitude.     
 

The ‘Glasshouse’ in Arthur Road 
In my last report I mentioned the planning application from the owners to add a 
further floor to the building for Commercial use. There were a number of            
objections to this application from neighbours, who would be directly                 
affected, and also Councillors and the Association. This application was           
subsequently refused by Merton Council on the basis that ‘by virtue of its size 
height and design it would result in an unacceptable increase in height of the 
building that would be detrimental to the Arthur Road streetscene and would also 
be visually intrusive and detrimental to the amenities of occupiers of residential 
properties in Farquar Road and Strathmore Road........’.  
 

Surprisingly, despite this comprehensive rejection, another application has been 
made to Merton, again wishing to add a fourth floor but this time for two           
residential flats. This proposal, as with the last one, seems entirely inappropriate 
for this location and hopefully will be rejected again. 
 

Merton Council action on pollution 
On pages 12 and 34 you will find an article giving the background to a decision by 
Merton Council to create a levy on all diesel cars in Merton which are subject to 
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parking permits. Apart from other considerations, this levy attacks only one     
section of the users of diesel cars in Merton and therefore is highly                    
discriminatory. There are many reasons why we should all be very concerned by 
the introduction of such an ad hoc and arbitary levy but particularly because      
action to deal with air pollution and the problems of diesel engine emissions 
needs to be addressed on a pan London and eventually country wide basis by the 
national government, not by individual councils.     

It has been brought to my notice that a local resident of Wimbledon Park has 
made an official complaint to the Local Government Ombudsman about the action 
of the Council in this regard. The main planks for objection are: inadequate     
consultation and that it is a discriminatory policy. If anyone is interested in seeing 
the full detail of the complaint, you can get in touch with me. 
 

Boundary Commission proposals 
In my last report I wrote about the proposals and provided details of the            
proposals and the response from the WPRA. A second round of consultation has 
commenced based on the responses received in the first one. The results of the 
first consultation are available on the Commission website. Overall the local       
response to their proposals was negative. By the time you read this report the     
consultation period will be over. However, I will be writing to the Commission      
reiterating the views that we expressed before, both verbally to the Commission 
and in writing. I think our proposals were sensible and, importantly, met the       
criteria set down by the Commission. These were in line with the response from 
the Wimbledon Society whose views we supported.     

Crossrail 2 
Stephen Hammond’s update on Page 7 confirms the latest position on Crossrail 2. 
It seems unlikely that we will hear any further detail until June or July. If there is  
news before then, we will publish it on the website. 
 

The new South Wimbledon-based Harris Academy  
According to a recent circular from local Councillors, this new school  will be part 
of the Harris School Federation and from September 2018 will be run from its    
initial site on Whatley Avenue (formerly Merton Adult Education Centre) before 
transferring to its permanent site on High Path in South Wimbledon in 2020.    
Harris proposes to use what are described as 'nodal points' to shape the school’s 
admissions policy and children who live closest to these points will be prioritised 
for places.   
 

The three nodal points it is currently proposing to use for admission to the school 
in those first two years would be Wimbledon Park Station, Wimbledon Chase    
Station and the front entrance to Merton Abbey Primary School.  It has yet to be     
decided how the numbers will be allocated. 
 

This is an important development affecting residents of Wimbledon Park. There 
was, apparently, a public meeting held in Wimbledon Park school on the 7th 
March and a period of consultation until the end of March. However, I am not      
certain how well publicised this was to local residents. Iain Simpson 
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Update from Stephen Hammond MP  
 

I am grateful for the opportunity to write again in the 
WPRA newsletter. There is always so much local news, 
so it’s often hard to reduce it into one article, but I al-
ways try to keep residents updated on my website, 
www.stephenhammond.net (where you can sign up to 
my regular community email), and on twitter 
@S_Hammond. 
 
Crossrail 2 
Crossrail 2 remains one of the biggest local issues we 
are facing here in Wimbledon Park. A further consulta-
tion on the preferred new route option, was planned for 
November last year, but when this deadline appeared to 
be slipping, I asked a Prime Minister’s Question in the House of Commons and 
found the consultation was to be delayed until a business case was submitted to 
the Government by TfL. 
This business case has now been submitted and I have also submitted a written 
question to the Secretary of State for Transport to ask what their timescale is for 
considering it, and when they expect to hold the next consultation. I expect we will 
hear more about the next consultation and route option in June or July. 
The Government’s insistence for a business case shows they are concerned about 
the costs and benefits of the project. However, it is my view that the project is 
more likely than not to go ahead. 
When the consultation is held, I will do everything I can to publicise it to ensure 
that local residents’ voices are heard. 
 
Brexit 
Many local residents have written to me with their views on Brexit. I campaigned 
and voted to remain, but the reality is that from the moment the result was an-
nounced the United Kingdom was on a course to leave the European Union. Since 
then, I have been fighting to make the inevitable Brexit work as well as possible for 
the country, Wimbledon and London. This is what I will continue to do on behalf of 
my constituents. 
I have been busy holding the Government to account in Parliament. I called for a 
White Paper to be published, I’ve been making the case for protecting our financial 
services sector, I added my voice to the calls for our Parliament to vote before the 
European Parliament, which the Government conceded, and asked the Home Sec-
retary to put the rights of EU citizens into UK law in the Great Repeal Bill, which 
she has accepted. 
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Adams plumbing 

  ABK 

                          A.B.K. ACCOUNTANCY & TAX SERVICES 

  For All Your Accountancy, Taxation and Business needs 

 Accounts 
 Taxation 
 Self-employed 
 VAT Returns 
 Lettings Accounts 
 Wages -PAYE 
 Partnership  Accounts 
 Tax advice 

 Book Keeping Services 
 Management Accounts 
 Self- Assessment Tax       
    Returns 
 Limited Company Accounts 
 Company Formation 
 Sub-contractors C.I.S. 
 Tax Refunds 

 

All services at competitive rates 
59 Ashen Grove, Wimbledon Park, London SW19 8BL 

Tel: 020 8947 9931 – Fax: 020 8879 3412 – Mob: 07989770847 
Email:abk.accountancy@btinternet.com Website – www.abk-accountancy.com 

Adam’s Plumbing 
Southfields, SW18 

 
 
With 25 year’s experience, working in the 
Southfields area, I undertake all household 
plumbing and heating jobs. 
 
For a prompt call out, or to arrange a free estimate, 
please contact me on: 
 
 

07956 324460 
adams_plumbing@hotmail.co.uk 

Adam’s Plumbing 
Southfields, SW18 

 
 
With 25 year’s experience, working in the 
Southfields area, I undertake all household 
plumbing and heating jobs. 
 
For a prompt call out, or to arrange a free estimate, 
please contact me on: 
 
 

07956 324460 
adams_plumbing@hotmail.co.uk 

Adam’s Plumbing 
Southfields, SW18 

 
 
With 25 year’s experience, working in the 
Southfields area, I undertake all household 
plumbing and heating jobs. 
 
For a prompt call out, or to arrange a free estimate, 
please contact me on: 
 
 

07956 324460 
adams_plumbing@hotmail.co.uk 

6 

 

Update from Stephen Hammond MP  
 

I am grateful for the opportunity to write again in the 
WPRA newsletter. There is always so much local news, 
so it’s often hard to reduce it into one article, but I al-
ways try to keep residents updated on my website, 
www.stephenhammond.net (where you can sign up to 
my regular community email), and on twitter 
@S_Hammond. 
 
Crossrail 2 
Crossrail 2 remains one of the biggest local issues we 
are facing here in Wimbledon Park. A further consulta-
tion on the preferred new route option, was planned for 
November last year, but when this deadline appeared to 
be slipping, I asked a Prime Minister’s Question in the House of Commons and 
found the consultation was to be delayed until a business case was submitted to 
the Government by TfL. 
This business case has now been submitted and I have also submitted a written 
question to the Secretary of State for Transport to ask what their timescale is for 
considering it, and when they expect to hold the next consultation. I expect we will 
hear more about the next consultation and route option in June or July. 
The Government’s insistence for a business case shows they are concerned about 
the costs and benefits of the project. However, it is my view that the project is 
more likely than not to go ahead. 
When the consultation is held, I will do everything I can to publicise it to ensure 
that local residents’ voices are heard. 
 
Brexit 
Many local residents have written to me with their views on Brexit. I campaigned 
and voted to remain, but the reality is that from the moment the result was an-
nounced the United Kingdom was on a course to leave the European Union. Since 
then, I have been fighting to make the inevitable Brexit work as well as possible for 
the country, Wimbledon and London. This is what I will continue to do on behalf of 
my constituents. 
I have been busy holding the Government to account in Parliament. I called for a 
White Paper to be published, I’ve been making the case for protecting our financial 
services sector, I added my voice to the calls for our Parliament to vote before the 
European Parliament, which the Government conceded, and asked the Home Sec-
retary to put the rights of EU citizens into UK law in the Great Repeal Bill, which 
she has accepted. 



88
8 

 

WINDOW WANDERLAND 
 

I love living in Wimbledon Park/ Southfields and have found since I have been 
here that people are really willing to join in when something is going on.  It was 
that feeling that came back to me when I visited my sister in Bristol in 2016 and 
Window Wanderland was happening in her area. For me, the simplicity of the 
thing is what makes it so wonderful.  People, houses, shops, restaurants and 
schools - anyone can sign up to create a window over two nights on a weekend. 
You can express yourself in whatever way you like. You can simply open your cur-
tains and carry on your usual evening’s activity, or you can put a beautiful picture 
in your window or your son’s lego! The aim is to make your community fun, en-
courage people to speak to each other, get out and about and do something dif-
ferent.  ‘To see your neighbourhood in a new light’. 

Over the nights of 4th and 5th March, 108 windows in Wimbledon Park and South-
fields opened their wares to the world. We had sea creatures and teddy bears pic-
nics. There was a flashing disco show in Southfields Footcare on Replingham 
Road and a display of ancient tincture bottles in the D Parry Pharmacy on Arthur 
Road.  Four primary schools lent their creativity to businesses; involving hun-
dreds of children and ‘Crafted’ ran workshops all week culminating in the taking 
over of the St Michae 'l s café window in a gloriously colourful collaboration. St 
Barnabas church lit up their big window and there was a pop up tea shop on 
Lavenham Road, where a cuppa and a piece of cake sustained Window Wander-
ers for a few more streets of delight.  

We had Star Wars, Moby Dick, Bowie, the Hungry Caterpillar, Alice in Wonderland, 
animals, sea creatures, balloons, a disco and muc ,h  much more. 

It was lovely to wander the streets over two nights and see so many people out, 
not hurrying, just wandering with the only purpose – to spot something fun, beau-
tiful, amusing and amazing! 

Thank you Wimbledon Park and Southfields residents and businesses, for making 
your streets beautiful.  I’m already looking forward to next year. 

  Amy Hill 

 

See here for a full gallery of windows: 

 http://www.windowwanderland.com/event-gallery/?eventID=5878 
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Front Garden Awards 
2017 

 
Calling all gardeners in Wimbledon Park! We will again be seeking the best Front 
Gardens in Wimbledon Park for our annual awards, so please help to enhance the 
neighbourhood by making your front garden as attractive as possible.  Even the 
smallest space has potential! 
 
A team of local residents will be looking at all gardens visible from the street to 
nominate their favourites.  From these, a panel of judges will choose the best in 
the following categories:  

 
Best Summer Interest Garden 
Best All-year Interest Garden 

Best Environmentally Sustainable Garden 
 

Judging will take place on the following dates: 
 

Preliminary round:  22 - 28 June 
 

Final selections:  Sunday 2 July 
 

 
We will inform all those whose gardens are selected for the final judging, and re-
sults will be posted to them within a few days. 
 
Presentation of the awards, including the John Uden Trophy for the overall Win-
ner, will take place at the WPRA AGM in the Autumn. 
 
We are always looking for new people to get involved with the judging, so if you 
are interested and are willing to spare a few hours of your time, please get in 
touch. 
 
Contact Jill Farmer 
Tel: 020 8947 6572; email: jill.y.farmer@gmail.com 
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The best way to tackle air pollution? 
The Council is about to introduce a surcharge on diesel vehicles in the borough, 
based on parking permits only. Therefore, this will not include those that can park 
off road or the huge amount of daily through traffic in Merton. 

On 14th November 2016 the Cabinet agreed to 
the introduction of a levy charge for all diesel  
vehicles that have a Resident, Business or Trade 
parking permit with the introduction of £150    
surcharge phased over a 3 year period - £90 in 
2017/18, £115 in 2018/19 and £150 in 2019/20. 

Also, a Resident parking permit charge for    
electric vehicles is to be set at a discounted rate 
of £25 per annum. 

The Council is to review the impact of the diesel surcharge for a period of 2 years, 
with a view to the introduction of a comprehensive emissions based parking 
scheme. 

To implement the above, the Council is undertaking a Statutory Consultation, 
starting on 12th January 2017 and concluding on 3rd February 2017, to amend all 
the Traffic Management Orders pertaining to Controlled Parking Zones.  

According to the Council, the introduction of a diesel surcharge is designed to 
highlight the disproportionate impact these vehicles have upon local air quality 
and ill health. 

They say the overall aim of the scheme is to influence residents and business   
users to consider changing to lower or zero emission vehicles with any revenue 
derived from the scheme reinvested to support local sustainable transport         
initiatives and necessary infrastructure.  Successful introduction of this type of 
scheme demonstrates the local authority’s commitment to reducing emissions 
and improving air quality towards national objectives. 

According to research carried out on behalf of Merton Council, there are 15074 
vehicles with parking permits. These are represented by vehicles split 63% petrol 
and 35% diesel.  

The introduction of these measures was discussed at the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee meeting on the 12th December after being ‘called in’ by Councillors 
David Simpson and Daniel Holden.   

Continued on p34
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DANIEL SMITH
CARPENTER AND SPECIALIST JOINER

Beautiful, bespoke carpentry including:
• Alcove Bookcases • Cupboards

• Wardrobes • Bookshelves
• Sash Windows • Doors

• Home Offices • Radiator Covers

Tel: 020 8874 5205 Mobile: 07950 251026,
E-mail: daniel-smith1@hotmail.co.uk

48 Lavenham Road Southfields London SW18 5HE
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The best way to tackle air pollution? 
The Council is about to introduce a surcharge on diesel vehicles in the borough, 
based on parking permits only. Therefore, this will not include those that can park 
off road or the huge amount of daily through traffic in Merton. 

On 14th November 2016 the Cabinet agreed to 
the introduction of a levy charge for all diesel  
vehicles that have a Resident, Business or Trade 
parking permit with the introduction of £150    
surcharge phased over a 3 year period - £90 in 
2017/18, £115 in 2018/19 and £150 in 2019/20. 

Also, a Resident parking permit charge for    
electric vehicles is to be set at a discounted rate 
of £25 per annum. 

The Council is to review the impact of the diesel surcharge for a period of 2 years, 
with a view to the introduction of a comprehensive emissions based parking 
scheme. 

To implement the above, the Council is undertaking a Statutory Consultation, 
starting on 12th January 2017 and concluding on 3rd February 2017, to amend all 
the Traffic Management Orders pertaining to Controlled Parking Zones.  

According to the Council, the introduction of a diesel surcharge is designed to 
highlight the disproportionate impact these vehicles have upon local air quality 
and ill health. 

They say the overall aim of the scheme is to influence residents and business   
users to consider changing to lower or zero emission vehicles with any revenue 
derived from the scheme reinvested to support local sustainable transport         
initiatives and necessary infrastructure.  Successful introduction of this type of 
scheme demonstrates the local authority’s commitment to reducing emissions 
and improving air quality towards national objectives. 

According to research carried out on behalf of Merton Council, there are 15074 
vehicles with parking permits. These are represented by vehicles split 63% petrol 
and 35% diesel.  

The introduction of these measures was discussed at the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee meeting on the 12th December after being ‘called in’ by Councillors 
David Simpson and Daniel Holden.   



14

Little Learners
Pre School & Nursery

(2-5 Years)

Please call for information on days, session
times and pick up locations

www.littlelearnersinthepark.co.uk

Two locations…
IN THE PARK -
Durnsford Pavilion
Durnsford Recreation Ground Wellington Road
Wimbledon Park SW19
Tel: 0774 9899976

IN THE GARDENS –
Coronation Gardens
95 Pirbright Rd
Southfields SW18 5NB
Tel: 07749 377 253

•	Wrap	around	care	&	pick	ups
 from some schools
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•	Registered	Outstanding	by	Ofsted
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Reflections 

We recently celebrated our Silver Jubilee as residents of The Grid area of Wimble-
don Park. Inevitably, l began to reminisce about what our neighbourhood was like 
when we moved here, and have tried to establish in my mind just from memory 
the main changes that have taken place in the area since we arrived. 

By professional formation my interest is generally focused on the physical as-
pects of the buildings and the public spaces in between them. From this perspec-
tive, perhaps it can be said that not much has changed, in particular on The Grid, 
which retains its strong residential character.  Although the majority of the ter-
raced houses have now incorporated further accommodation in the loft space, 
this has been done, except for a few cases, without compromising the external 
appearance of the houses or the street scene. 

When you catch glimpses of the changes at the rear of the properties, then it be-
comes apparent that the use of the land has been clearly intensified. Externally, 
the demise of most of the old corner shops on streets such as Revelstoke Road 
has meant a loss in the variety and character of the area. 

The main local commercial area in Arthur Road sustained by the attraction and 
movement of the residents towards and from Wimbledon Park tube station has 
seen more changes, in particular the lower end of the road towards Durnsford 
Road, where more recently new residential led developments have taken place. 
These new buildings have, in terms of massing, respected the overall height of 
the older buildings further up on both sides of the road. As to the architectural 
character of the new buildings, one could say that perhaps not enough attention 
was paid for these to reflect in a contemporary manner at least the materials and 
proportions found in the overall context. 

The uses at street level have indeed changed following commercial demands and 
trends. Banks no longer have outlets at Wimbledon Park, the Public Library also 
disappeared and, as in any typical High Street, there is now a bigger range of food 
and café shops providing local residents with an option to stop their journeys for 
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a chat on the way home or to work. 

The extension and renovation of the Coop store has made this a popular destina-
tion balancing the attraction of the tube station. Christ the King Church continues 
to play an important role in the character of our local town centre. 

The approach to the tube station through the meandering Arthur Road from the 
top of the hill offers quite a lot of changes, with new mostly residential develop-
ments that have taken place almost unnoticed over the period, due to the strong 
presence of mature trees and high brick boundary walls onto the street. 

We can now see the minimalist approach next to St Mary’s Church and contempo-
rary design town houses almost opposite the Artesian Well. We can also see new 
traditionally designed larger houses that attempt to replicate the scale and detail-
ing of the former late Victorian or Edwardian original single large houses that 
have been demolished to give way to the intensification of the use of the land. 
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But the main change happens when on the way down to the station, all of a  sud-
den a long vista of London becomes strikingly apparent with the impact on the 
London skyline of the Gherkin, the Walkie-Talkie, the Shard, the London Eye, to 
mention just a few of the new developments that have taken place in the last 25 
years. 

 

 
What will happen in the next 25 years to the character of Wimbledon Park? Hope-
fully, the continuous evolution of the area reflecting a vibrant community will be 
for the better, but that will be for others to assess! 

Mario L Avendano, RIBA 

February 2017 
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McGLENNONS  Solicitors 
 Providing legal services in Wimbledon Park since 1995.  We specialise in: 
 
 Wills & Lasting Powers of Attorney 
 Probate & Estate Administration 
 Residential & Commercial Conveyancing 
 Leasehold Extensions & Freehold Enfranchisement 
 Landlord & Tenant 
 Dispute Resolution & Family Law 
 

No charge - 20 minute initial consultation 
 

    
William Essex Principal  |  Gwyn Jones   |  Zankhna Vyas  |  Barbara Morris 
157 Arthur Road London SW19 8AD Tel: 020-8946 6015 www.mcglennons.co.uk  
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McGlennons Solicitors 
 

Is it time that you finally made your Will?  Are you thinking of making a Lasting 

Power of Attorney to appoint a trusted person to help you manage your affairs if the 

need should arise?  Maybe you would like to discuss a family related matter.  Perhaps 

you are thinking of moving home and would like a very personal conveyancing 

service!  
 
For any of these matters, please call at our office at 157 Arthur Road, SW19, where 

you will find us welcoming and accessible.  An initial 20 minute consultation is free.  

 
Our receptionists, Tessa and Jennie, will be pleased to introduce you to one of our 

solicitors: 

William Essex (the Principal) – can assist with wills, probate, powers of attorney,  

lease extensions and other property matters 

Gwyn Jones - has great experience with any of the above and also in matters 

relating to commercial property, landlord and tenant disputes, employment and 

general contentious matters. 
Barbara Morris – can assist with pre-nuptial agreements and all other family 

matters. 

For all enquiries, please ask for: 

William Essex 157 Arthur Road, Wimbledon Park, London, SW19 8AD 

McGlennons Phone: 020-8946 6015 / Email: mail@mcglennons.co.uk 
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Wimbledon Park Hall  -  your community Hall 
at 170 Arthur Road, Wimbledon Park 

All booking information can be found at 
www.wimbledonpark.com 

or  
Email: wimbledonparkhall@gmail.com           

Arthur’s Café 
 

Your Community Café 
 is open Monday to Saturday inclusive 

7.00am to 6.00pm 

Where is it?  Right next to Wimbledon Park Hall at 170 Arthur Road. 

Great Food – Great Coffee – Great S ervice 

Catering available for all kinds of parties  

Call Yasmin on 07958598823 
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C R E A T I V E 
W O R K S H O P S 
I N  W I M B L E D O N !

Local evening and weekend 
workshops running throughout 

the year, book today  
through our website.

All abilities welcome 
9 Weir Road, Wimbledon SW19 8UG 
020 8971 9172   @Workshop305CIC

info@workshop305.com
www.workshop305.com
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    SPRING HAS ARRIVED IN DURNSFORD REC 
 

 
 
The daffodils and narcissi have been giving a wonderful show for the past few weeks 
and if you hurry down to the Durnsford Rec you might still be able to see them. 
 
In the Fruit Hedge the apples, pears and plums are just coming into blossom and all 
the other fruits are now beginning to show signs of life with buds emerging from the 
raspberries, red currants and gooseberries.  Let’s just hope that the weather is kinder 
to us this year and that we get a good yield from the fruit.  Don’t forget the Fruit 
Hedge is there for all to use, so if you fancy some fresh fruit in the summer pop down 
to the Rec and pick your own.  Take the children along so they can see how the fruit 
grows and what it looks like before it goes into those little plastic containers you buy 
from the supermarket.  But please be careful as some of the fruit has rather nasty 
thorns, particularly the plums. 
 
We are in the process of tidying up the Golden Jubilee flower bed and aim to plant 
some more shrubs over the coming months in order to give all year round colour to 
the bed.   So when you are walking in the park, keep an eye out for the new plants. 
 
ABUNDANCE 
If you have fruit trees in your garden and cannot make use of all the fruit then please 
get in touch with Abundance. They will arrange for someone to come round, at a time 
convenient to you, and pick the fruit. The fruit will either be passed on to local 
charities providing food to the homeless or those in need, or it will be used to make 
jams, chutneys and juices which are then sold, with any profits going to local 
charities, at the annual Abundance Fruit Day this year on 16th September at St Mark’s 
church in Wimbledon. Check out their website at www.abundancewimbledon.com 
  
If you have any fruit to spare or would like to get involved in either picking the fruit 
or jam making, then please contact Abundance at abundancewimbledon@gmail.com  
or telephone Juliet on 020 8946  2514        
     



Welcome to Z group 
 

Accountancy    ·    Legal    ·    Architecture 
 
Welcome to Z group, one of the UK’s first Alternative Business Structures 
(ABS). Comprised of Accountants, Solicitors and Architects, we are 
regulated by the ICAEW, SRA and RIBA. Offering a comprehensive range 
of professional services to individuals and businesses, we are a truly 
integrated ‘one-stop shop’. 
Individual Solutions 
We build lasting relationships with generations of families, focusing on 
wealth protection and Inheritance Tax. 
Business Solutions 
To our business partners we offer a bespoke suite of legal, accounting 
and HR solutions across London. Delivering periodic management 
accounts and clear reporting channels, we keep you abreast of your 
performance, driving economy and efficiency at all levels of your 
business. 
Property Solutions 
We offer a unique integrated solution to developers and investors, taking 
you from purchase to building handover or sale. Why speak to multiple 
advisers when our intelligent service can provide the efficiency of time 
and money required for such ventures? 

 
Z | group  Park House  162-164 Arthur Road  London  SW19 8AQ 

t: 020 8944 1180 e: info@zgrp.co.uk w: www.zgrp.co.uk 
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Why should I support the Residents’ Association? 
 
There has been some sort of Residents’ Association in Wimbledon Park since 
1906. The Association provides an important forum for discussing important local 
issues and a platform for action. Since its inception, the Residents’ Association 
has helped hundreds, probably thousands of local residents, irrespective of relig-
ion, race or creed who have turned to the committee for guidance and support. 
 
We regularly check local planning applications and have been very successful in 
opposing unsuitable developments.  We promote planting and improvements in 
local parks and green areas.  We work with the local police to help you to fight 
crime in your street and keep you informed by publishing the crime statistics in 
our newsletter which is produced three times a year and is delivered by volunteer 
street representatives to over three thousand homes in the Ward. 
 
We have led some major initiatives such as the redevelopment of Wimbledon Park 
Hall – so that once again we have our own community centre. We have put on 
fairs and shows and supported numerous local campaigns, individuals and     
families faced with tragedy. The Residents’ Association has given the Wimbledon 
Park Community a solid and respected voice when dealing with Merton Council.  
An individual can achieve only so much, but as a team we can and do achieve so 
much more. 
 
For residents who are new to the area - or possibly those who have forgotten 
what we have achieved, you will find a brief summary list on pages 30 and 32   
covering the last 10 years. 
 
Our income is derived from subscriptions and advertising in the newsletter. We 
need your support to ensure the continuation of our activities, ideally for three 
years. Twelve pounds for a 3 year period will help us pay for printing and station-
ery to publish this newsletter, computer and IT software to run the website, mate-
rials and equipment to organise events and keep the flowerboxes blooming in    
Arthur Road. 
 
Please take a moment to fill in the very brief form on the opposite page.  We re-
gret that, unless an email address is supplied, we are unable to acknowledge re-
ceipt. 
 
If you are already a member but are not sure of your current status, email to 
wpsecretary@blueyonder.co.uk and we will check for you. 
 
Thanks in advance for your support.  It is hugely appreciated. 
 
DeNica Fairman, Membership Secretary 
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 To Join the Wimbledon Park Residents’ Association 
 

Please complete this form and return it to us with your payment: 
Name   ___________________________________________________ 

Address  _________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

____________________Post Code____________________________ 

Email***__________________________________________________ 
 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES  
1 Year....................................£5.00 

3 Years...............................….£12.00 
Donation.............................…...£______ 

 

  Payment Options: 
 By cheque - please make cheques payable to:  
Wimbledon Park Residents’ Association 
 

Post to: WPRA, 3 Strathmore Rd, SW19 8DB 
  

 By Cash 
You are welcome to drop your subscription through the door of the            
Membership  Secretary, DeNica Fairman at 3 Strathmore Rd, or of our      
Chairman, Iain Simpson at 56 Home Park Rd.  

 

 

 

Email*** If you would like to be included on an e-mail list for crime alerts, 
WPRA updates and information on other important local issues,  
Please tick here              
 
                                                                                        
                                                                          
Please date……/……/……... 
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Councillors, Wimbledon's MP, WPRA and other local organisations.  We have also 
met with Crossrail 2 to discuss its plans for Weir Road and ensure they respect 
its    location by the river.  In all this we have pressed for action to close the gap in 
the Wandle Trail where the river goes under the main railway line out of Waterloo.   
 
Looking ahead we will be leading the celebration of the Wandle this September 
during Wandle Fortnight.  We are hoping all our supporters will be putting on 
Wandle-related events and activities and we will even have a small amount of  
Lottery money to distribute to help.  
 
We are all the richer for the wildlife, green space and heritage of the Wandle Valley 
and if you would like to stay in touch with our work then sign up at our website.  
 
Tony Burton  
Chair, Wandle Valley Forum  
www.wandlevalleyforum.org.uk 
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Wandle Valley Forum 
Introducing Wandle Valley Forum  

 

 

Wandle Valley Forum was established in 2005 to bring together people and          
organisations that care for the River Wandle and its diverse network of open 

spaces and communities.  We are supported by over 100 community groups, vol-
untary organisations and local businesses, including Wimbledon Park Residents 

Association.  We provide both a communications network and an independent 
voice for the different communities and organisations in the Wandle Valley         

Regional Park. Among other things Wandle Valley Forum:  

 is the primary consultative forum for the Wandle Valley Regional Park Trust, 
four London boroughs, Greater London Authority and other statutory bodies on 
Wandle Valley issues 

 provides an independent voice which speaks out on issues that matter to the 
future of the Wandle 

provides information and support through regular publication of Wandle Bulletin 
and via our website (www.wandlevalleyforum.org.uk), twitter (@WandleValley) 
and Facebook 

 organises events and workshops which bring people together from across the 
Wandle Valley 

 feeds in views on planning policies and development proposals to protect and 
enhance the river and the surrounding Regional Park 

 provides two members of the Wandle Valley Regional Park Trust Board 

The Wandle Valley Forum Charter sets out our priorities and this was informed by 
the views of all those who support us.  It is available on our website.  Wandle    
Valley Forum is run by volunteers and is a not-for-profit group.  
 
During the last two years we have worked hard to influence the spate of develop-
ments in Earlsfield and along the river.  We are looking for Merton and Wands-
worth Councils to collaborate and harness this development to secure improved 
access to and across the river and provide better connections to nearby open 
space and rights of way.  This work included a joint letter signed by local      
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worth Councils to collaborate and harness this development to secure improved 
access to and across the river and provide better connections to nearby open 
space and rights of way.  This work included a joint letter signed by local      31 

 

 

Councillors, Wimbledon's MP, WPRA and other local organisations.  We have also 
met with Crossrail 2 to discuss its plans for Weir Road and ensure they respect 
its    location by the river.  In all this we have pressed for action to close the gap in 
the Wandle Trail where the river goes under the main railway line out of Waterloo.   
 
Looking ahead we will be leading the celebration of the Wandle this September 
during Wandle Fortnight.  We are hoping all our supporters will be putting on 
Wandle-related events and activities and we will even have a small amount of  
Lottery money to distribute to help.  
 
We are all the richer for the wildlife, green space and heritage of the Wandle Valley 
and if you would like to stay in touch with our work then sign up at our website.  
 
Tony Burton  
Chair, Wandle Valley Forum  
www.wandlevalleyforum.org.uk 
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The VINEYARD HILL ROAD SURGERY 
 
 

 
 

There has been a practice at 67 Vineyard Hill Road since the early 1970s. How-
ever, following the announcement of the previous partners’ retirement in 2014, it 
faced closure.  NHS England initiated local patient consultation with the likely out-
come that the list would be dispersed.  

The Partners from the Groves Group took over the partnership in March 2015 and 
the practice was saved from closure. The Groves Group has 7 partners, 2 of 
whom work regularly at the Vineyard Hill Road Surgery alongside 3 salaried GPs. 
Their ethos of maintaining local care in a community environment whilst encour-
aging autonomy has been fundamental during this transitional period for the local 
community.  They are supported by a Practice Nurse, Health Care Assistant, Man-
ager and a valuable reception and administration team.  

The premises were acquired by third party Assura Properties with a twenty year 
lease, so the local community can be reassured of the long term commitment 
from the Groves Group to continue providing local services.  

The Groves Group has a strong caring vision and is committed to sharing their 
experience to maintain quality services to local surgeries which are supported 
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within a group organization structure and responsive to local needs. 

Opening hours are 8.00 am to 6.30 pm, Monday to Friday and we are pleased to 
announce that appointments are now available on Saturday mornings twice a 
month. We are also currently working with our local CCG to provide Thursday 
evening appointments in the near future.  

Patients can register with ‘Patient Access’, which enables them to book             
appointments, request repeat medication and view results online, and we work 
closely with our local pharmacies to ensure prompt prescription turnaround.   

We have an active Patient Participation Group, which welcomes new members.  

After our CQC inspection in January 2017 we are pleased to announce our rating 
is good. Further details including all the services that we offer can be found on 
our website www.vineyardhillroadsurgery.nhs.uk 

 

VINEYARD HILL ROAD SURGERY 
The Groves Group 

Fully Refurbished Premises 
Extra appointments available 

Thursday evening and Saturday morning 
 

67 Vineyard Hill Rd 
Wimbledon Park 

London 
SW19 7JL 

020 8947 2579 
The Partners and their Team 

Welcome New and returning NHS patients 
Please collect registration forms from reception or on our website 

www.vineyardhillroadsurgery.nhs.uk 
 

CQC ratings GOOD please see 
www.cqc.org.uk 
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Councillor David Simpson said that he was in favour of measures to improve air 
quality but that this should be done at a regional or national level. His view was 
that the surcharge is a piecemeal measure that has been used as an opportunity 
to raise revenue for the Council. He said that the impact of the surcharge would 
be felt predominantly in the west of the borough, as that is where the majority of 
controlled parking zones are located and that this was therefore a punitive and  
tokenistic measure. 

Councillors David Simpson and Daniel Holden made further points in response to 
questions:  vast majority of hotspots are caused by vehicles from outside the  
borough; although the level of pollutants from vehicle emissions is certainly 
higher than that indicated by manufacturers’ tests, modern cars have lower levels 
of emissions; air quality is affected by lots of factors across London and can’t be 
controlled by local measures taken in isolation; a surcharge should be imposed at 
London or national level for all diesel vehicles. 

A motion for the matter to be referred back to Cabinet was defeated. 

The key legal framework allowing for parking operation and enforcement duties 
comes under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and Road Traffic Act 1991.  

Designation of parking is achieved 
through traffic regulation orders. 

During the 1990’s people were             
encouraged, by the introduction of road 
tax incentives, to buy diesel vehicles on 
the basis that they produced lower    
carbon dioxide emissions. At that time 
there was apparently little or no appre-
ciation of the health impact of particu-
late matter or Nitrogen Dioxide. 
 

Now diesel vehicle owners are to some extent being punished for following what 
they assumed was good advice. A fair way of dealing with the problem needs to 
be found. Low emission Zones have been introduced in many big cities through-
out the country. This surely must help but perhaps the most sensible thing would 
be for the Government to introduce an age related programme of scrappage of 
diesel vehicles over an agreed time frame. 

Iain Simpson 
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W.P.R.A. Committee 2016/2017 

Ken Ball  20 Stroud Road SW19 8DH 

Kathy Blackburn    51 Ryfold Road  SW19 8DF 

Spike Clarke 30 Home Park Road SW19 

Beate Eberhardt                              17 Crescent Gardens SW19 8AJ 

DeNica Fairman - Membership Secretary 3 Strathmore Road SW 19 8DB 

Pamela Healy  -  Advertising/Planning 1 Brooklands Ave SW19 8EP 

Nigel Israel 14 Ryfold Road SW19 8BZ 

Paresh Modasia 124 Arthur Road SW19 8AA 

Michael Moore - Horticulture 344 Durnsford Road SW19 8DX 

Elaine Sandon 90 Ashen Grove SW19 8BN 

Michael Tyler  -  Planning Cromwell Road SW19 

Iain Simpson - Chairman & Newsletter 

Editor 

56 Home Park Road SW19 7HN 

Peter West -   Planning 33 Cromwell Road SW19 

Cllr Janice Howard, ex officio Dora Road SW19 

Cllr Oonagh Moulton, ex officio 21 Melrose Avenue SW19 8BU 

Cllr Linda Taylor ex officio Pine Grove SW19 

Mamoona Jahangir 260 Durnsford Road SW19 8DS 
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Not a particularly strong link to the Mitcham centre 
 

ST HELIER    6942  (10,500) 
In LB Merton 
Shares boundaries with Cannon Hill and Merton Park in the ‘Wimbledon group’ of 
Wards, and also adjoins the Lower Morden Ward 
Not a strong link to the Mitcham centre 
Of the above, Lower Morden appears to be the optimum addition to be joined with 
the ‘Wimbledon group’, with either Colliers Wood or St Helier being the second 
choice.  
Adding the number of new Electors in the two additional Wards to the 63,505 fig-
ure for the ‘Wimbledon group’ of Wards, the totals would be either 63,505 + 6491 + 
6511 =  76,507,  
or 63,505 + 6491 + 6942  =  76,938. 
Both totals fall within the optimum range of between 71,031 and 78,507. 
 

Other possible additional Wards in adjoining Boroughs could be considered, 
such as ROEHAMPTON or WEST HILL in LB  Wandsworth, or the LB  Sutton Ward 
of ST HELIER.  
But these options have not been taken further at this stage.   
As to the Mitcham centre, it should have its own constitutional identity by being 
quite independent of the ‘Wimbledon group’ of Wards.  It would have the 8          
remaining Merton Wards (with approximately 57,000 Electors) and require the    
addition of perhaps 3 Wards now within adjoining Boroughs (not explored at this 
stage). 
The LB Merton would, in this scenario, continue to deal with just the two MPs, 
rather than the five being proposed in the BC consultation. 
 

CONCLUSION 
There is a clear sense of community and identity for both Wimbledon and for    
Mitcham.    
Combining parts of them in a single entity (as currently being proposed by the 
BC), and splitting off Wards that are clearly part of Wimbledon, or part of Mitcham, 
fails to recognise the local sense of community.  The current BC proposals for the 
LB Merton are considered crude and unacceptable, and would not meet the BC’s 
own criteria. 
The alternative grouping as suggested above is therefore put forward for          
consideration.” 
Iain Simpson 
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Advertising in this magazine. 
Contact Pamela Healy 

pam.2015@outlook.com 

K D Raynsford 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO DELIVER OUR NEWSLETTER 

We need volunteers to deliver our newsletter to each of the following roads 
Havelock Road, Kingsley Road, Kohat Road, Ashcombe Road and 
Gap Road. If you live in any of these roads and could spare an hour or so 
three times a year to deliver our  newsletter in your roa ,d  and possibly other ,s   

 we would be very  grateful. 

We will deliver the newsletters for your road to your door. If you would like to 
help please contact Pamela Healy at pam.2015@outlook.com. 

Advertising in this magazine
Contact Pamela Healy

pam.2015@outlook.com
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Oakley Locksmiths Ltd 
We are a family run business based 
in Southfields since 1987. Our 
company offers free no obligation 
quotations on all types of security 
for both the residential and 
commercial markets. Our fully 
trained locksmiths supply and fit all 
makes of locks and key cutting in our 
shop starts from £2.50. 

81 Replingham Road 

Southfields, SW18 5LU 

020-8871-1238 
www.oakleylocksmiths.co.uk 

 

 

 

Carmela Guida’s
School of Ballet

RAD BALLET
MODERN/CONTEMPORARY
BK BALLET FLOOR BARRE

ADULT CLASSES

…IN EAST PUTNEY
AND WIMBLEDON PARK

To arrange a free trial class visit:

www.carmelaguidaballet.co.uk
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Your local, established 
Independent estate agent 

 

Independent property professionals in 
Wimbledon Park 

As the current demand is so high within the local area we are able to significantly 
reduce our sales and rental commission fees meaning you literally save thousands. 
You will still receive the same great level of service, so call us today to find out more. 
We pride ourselves on offering a transparent, honest service and the very best in 
customer care, this is why our business continues to go from strength to strength and 
we are seeing record numbers of sales and lets. 

 Comprehensive Internet advertising on the following major property  
      portals: 
 

 
 
 

 Professional photographs, floor plans and presentation brochures. 

 All sole agency  instructions received before 31st May 2017 qualify for  
      a 25% discount. 

 An established estate agency with over twenty three years experience and 
      local knowledge. 

 Let only or fully managed services  (RENT GUARANTEE AVAILABLE) 

 Members of The Property Ombudsman. 

 No hidden contract surprises or long tie in period.  

 Located prominently opposite Wimbledon Park station. 
 
 

 

Call us today to arrange your free sales or rental valuation: 
020 8944 9898 

www.burlingtonresidential.co.uk 
email:   info@burlingtonresidential.co.uk 
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